Minutes of the Special Farmington City Council Meeting June 23, 2015

The special meeting of the Farmington City Council scheduled for Monday June 23, 2015 was
called to order at 5:30 pm by Mayor Ernie Penn. City Clerk Kelly Penn called the roll and the
following Aldermen answered to their names: Patsy Pike, Sherry Mathews, Keith Lipford,
Brenda Cunningham, Bobby Morgan, Diane Bryant and Shelly Parsley. Also present were City
Attorney Tennant and City Business Manager Melissa McCarville. Alderman Linda Bell was
absent. Mayor Penn led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Request Approval of the bids on Wolfdale repairs. David Gilbert with Plymouth Engineering,
PLLC recommended that the council approve the bid for $181,360.00 from Tomlinson Asphalt.
On the motion of Alderman Lipford and seconded by Alderman Morgan and by the consent of
all members present and Alderman Pike abstaining, the bid from Tomlinson Asphalt for
$181,360.00 was approved.

Request Approval of the bids on Wesley Stevens and Archie Watkins overlays. David
Jorgensen with Jorgensen & Associates recommended that the council approve the bid for
$120,603.00 from Tomlinson Asphalt. On the motion of Alderman Mathews and seconded by
Alderman Lipford and by the consent of all members present and Alderman Pike abstaining, the
bid from Tomlinson Asphalt for $120,603.00 was approved.

Request approval to purchase Parks Equipment

A motion was made by Alderman Lipford and seconded by Alderman Cunningham to purchase
a mower and a groomer, not to exceed $30,000.00. . It was approved by all members present.

Mayor Penn advised the council the Parks & Recreation Departments from Fayetteville, Lincoln
and Greenland had reached out to help our Parks & Recreation Department in light of the fire,
to provide any assistance or equipment we need until we are able to get replacements.

There being no further business to come before the council and on the motion of Alderman
Bryant and seconded by Alderman Lipford and by the consent of all members present, the
meeting adjourned at 5:45 pm until the next regularly scheduled meeting to be held Monday
July 13,, 2015 at 6:00 pm, in the City Council Chambers in City Hall, located at 354 West Main
Street, Farmington, Arkansas.

Approved;
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